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COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:

· Freddie Landry
· Kathleen Leary
· Tom Lief
· George McHugh
· Tony Wick
COMMISSION MEMBERS ABSENT:

· Lena Bell
· Lloyd Hernandez
· Damon Marcella
· Shelly Mockler
· Jon Lance Nickelson
OBH/ HQ STAFF ATTENDING:
· Dr. Anthony Speier, OBH Assistant Secretary
· Kenneth Saucier, OBH Director of Field Services
· Cindy Rives, OBH Deputy Assistant Secretary
· Jody Levison Johnson, OBH Deputy Assistant Secretary for Children and Families
· Carol Foret, DHH Program Specialist 1-A/DHH
OBH/ HQ STAFF ABSENT
· Dr. Rochelle Head-Dunham, OBH Medical Director
GUESTS IN ATTENDANCE:
· Marolon Mangham, LASACT Executive Director
· Jessica Brown, OBH Director of Research, Evaluation and Fiscal Integrity
· Rubye Noble, BHAC Council Chair- Jefferson Parish
· Steve Kauffman, BHAC Fiscal Committee Chair- Capital Area Human Services District
· Nick Richard, BHAC Council- St. Tammany Parish
· Vic Dennis, BHAC/Alexandria-Pineville Area
· Al Jennings, BHAC Parliamentarian
· Christie Goldsberry, BHAC- Monroe Area

· Cynthia Cob, BHAC Vice Chair- Central Louisiana/Alexandria Area
· Melanie Roberts, BHAC Liaison
· Donna Schaitel, National Alliance on Mental Illness of Louisiana (NAMI Louisiana)
I.
SERENITY PRAYER & ROLL CALL

Freddie Landry called the meeting to order and Kathleen Leary led the Commission members in a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.  Carol Foret conducted roll call.

II.
APPROVAL OF JUNE 2012 MINUTES

The members of the Committee were provided a draft copy of the minutes for the June 2012 meeting of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders.  Ms. Landry called for a motion to approve the June 2012 minutes.  Tom Lief made a motion to approve the minutes.  Tony Wick seconded the motion.  All were in favor, and the motion to approve the June 2012 meeting minutes passed.

III.
LUNCH WITH THE LOUISIANA BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PLANNING COUNCIL PARTNERSHIP/ADVOCACY DISCUSSION
Rubye Noble shared with the Commission background on the Louisiana Behavioral Health Planning Council (LBHPC), who they represent and on creating a partnership with the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders to ensure Addictive Disorders is being represented through the Louisiana Behavioral Health Council (LBHPC), Advisory Council, and the Regional Advisory Council on a state and local level.  This meeting was also to learn more information about one another, figure out how their organizations might align priorities, and work together where an alignment occurs.  

Ms. Noble went on to say this council is a SAMHSA Initiative on a federal level to have planning and advocacy work in the States to perform as a joint collaborative effort on behalf of Addictive Disorders and Mental Health.  SAMHSA wants entities on a state level to collaborate in making decisions about the priorities for those who receive services and for the states’ need for those who receives Addictive Disorders and Mental Health services.  
The Council believes it has been given a charge from SAMHSA for a mutual and integrated approach.  The Council also believes that the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders is a natural resource they should use to get advice on addiction, what the Commission’s advocacy needs might be, what those needs might be in terms of completing a Block Grant application and the direction of the State Office.  The Council would like to start having a dialog with the Commission to determine where their alignments are.  

The LBHC members at the meeting were not only members of the Council but also committee chairs of the Council.  The committee chairs of the Council were:  
Vic Dennis-Membership Chair, 
Nick Richard-Advocacy Chair, 
Christy Goldsberry-Programs and Services Chair, 
Cynthia Cob-Council Vice Chair and 
Steve Kauffman-Finance Chair

The four mentioned committees (Advocacy, Programs and Services, Finance and Membership) are how LBHPC structured itself to pursue its mission and to conduct its expanded work.  
A copy of the Council’s bylaws were distributed to the Commission members by Cynthia Cobb to help the them understand how the Council functions, what the Council does, who the Council is, and its committees’ functions.  Christie Goldsberry informed the Commission the goal of this meeting was for its outcomes to include the Commission willingness to interface with the Council, join in the membership of the advocacy initiatives and help work on changes depending on the identified current needs of the communities.  
Anthony Speier explained the purpose and responsibility of these two organizations is to be the consumers’ voice.  Members of both the Commission and the Council should collaborate in order to help people recover in a respectful way where they maintain their dignity as they journey back through the difficulties of illness and addiction and come out on the other side stronger, more capable and resilient people and to use their collective experiences and insights to preempt people from getting lost.  
IV.
OLD BUSINESS

A.
Report from the Office of Behavioral Health – Dr. Anthony Speier, OBH Assistant Secretary
The Commission members were updated on the Office of Behavioral Health by Dr. Anthony Speier.  The following topics were discussed:

· SFY 2013 budget  
· Challenges OBH is facing

· Billing Medicaid

· Changes to the ATR System

· New psychiatric hospital

· Huey P. Long Hospital moving
· Region 6 layoff issues 

· System changes and rethinking business models

· Change in means of financing

· Capability of competency

· Problems credentialing Addiction Counselors

· Shaping the provider network

· Introduction of Jody Levison Johnson
Dr. Anthony Speier also suggested that Russell Semon or Brian Smock from Magellan’s Corporate Office should be invited to provide the Commission a presentation on credentialing.  He also recommended that Workforce should be a standing item on the Commission’s agenda. 
Freddie Landry informed the members of the Commission that through the reorganization of OBH Dr. Rochelle Dunham’s scope of work has broaden.  She is not only the medical director, but she is now in charge of adult operations.

B.
Update on Louisiana Behavioral Health Partnership/Magellan

The Commission members were updated on the Louisiana Behavioral Health Partnership/Magellan Health Service of Louisiana by Kenneth Saucier:  The Commission members were provided the following information:

1.
Residential Providers still do not have access to Clinical Advisor.   
2.
Claims Currier is the billing mechanism residential providers are currently using.
3. 
Outpatient providers are using Clinical Advisor.
4.
Additional services Addiction Professionals can provide versus the Mental Health Professionals 

C.
COMMISSION MEMBERSHIP, REGION 7
Freddie Landry readdressed action the Commission took during the May 10, 2012 Commission meeting that approved Ronald Key’s nomination as a candidate to represent Region 7- Shreveport and to forward his resume to the Office of Boards and Commissions in the Governor’s Office.  Tom Lief was not present at the May 10, 2012 Commission meeting when Mr. Key’s nomination was addressed.  Mr. Lief voiced strong concerns about the validity of Mr. Key’s Ph.D. and if it was earned from an unaccredited university.  He went on to inform the Commission he researched this university and found it to be an unaccredited university.  Ronald Key’s work history was reviewed to explore his experience in the field addictive disorders. 
Kathleen Leary volunteered to conduct further research into Ronald Key’s background and reputation among colleges in the field of addiction in the Shreveport area before his nomination to the commission would be reconsidered. 

Tony Wick made a motion to table the discussion readdressing Ronald Key’s nomination as a candidate to represent Region 7- Shreveport until the August 2012 meeting.  Kathleen Leary seconded the motion.  All were in favor, and the motion to table the discussion passed.

Ms. Landry informed the Commission she spoke with Dr. Anthony Speier and asked him to speak with Secretary Bruce D. Greenstein to see if he would follow-up with the Office of Boards and Commissions in the Governor’s Office for the Commission on filling the vacant positions on the Commission and on the candidate the Commission recommended to fill a position on the Commission.
D.
ADRA/LASACT Monthly Report (optional)
Marolon Mangham invited the Commission member to attend the LASACT Conference that will be held Sunday, July 29, 2012 thru Wednesday, August 1, 2012.  Ms. Mangham informed the Commission the conference will include nine (9) hours of Patient Placement Criteria, which a lot of the professionals in their regions need.  
Freddie Landry volunteered to ask Dr. Anthony Speier if the Commission has funds available in the budget to allow the Commission members to attend the LASACT Conference in Marksville, LA and to ask if OBH would publicize the LASACT Conference to all of its offices and providers. 

V.
NEXT COMMISSION MEETING
The next meeting of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders was discussed, and the date, time, and location were set.  The next meeting will take place in Baton Rouge, at OBH Headquarters, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Tuesday, August 14, 2012.
VI.
ADJOURNMENT

Freddie Landry called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Tony Wick made the motion to adjourn, and George McHugh seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
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